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208 - 209 Röbelen to Sander




Dear Mr. Sander,
Suez, 21st April 1882

As you will have seen from my last letter, I departed from Manila on the 25th March, arriving in Singapore 6 days later on the 31st March, where I left after a mere 6 hours on board the Holt’s steamer ‘Agamemnon’. The agent will have sent you the bill of lading and the insurance. In Manila I drew £150 and in Singapore £162 to pay for freight, journey etc. which came to a total of $1080. The ship will arrive around the 7th May at the Victoria docks in London. I shall cable you from Portland or from Gravesend. Up to now we had good weather throughout, and it was cool in the Red Sea. Of the Phalaenopsis, about 4,000 will be dead, I hope that not more will perish. If the weather does not turn too cold, all will be well. I get no rest day or night, for there are 16 women with 19 children (or cattle) on board, which is no fun. 

Have been unable to get any Cypr. laeviegatum despite all my efforts, also very few Aerides leeanum.

List of Plants:

Ph. amabilis: Crate 7-19, 21-25

Ph. schilleriana 1-6, 35

Phal. viol, 20…

In total 19,000.

Calamnus ciliaris 26-29, small seedlings, 10,000.

No. 31 / 32
Vanda with large flowers, quantity 30

No. 30
Saccolabium viol., quantity 300

No. 33
Aerides quinque., quantity 300

No. 36 / 38
Vanda lamellata, quantity 700

No. 34
Dendrobium sub. gig., 200 small plants.

Well, I expect the steamer to arrive on the 7th May. All else verbally.


Best wishes

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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